
 

 
  

Municipal Services (rev.) 
Monday, October 7 @ 7:30 P.M. 

 
 
Present: R.  Bieder, P. Del-Debbio, D. Noble, M. Morris, H. Acampora, A. Chirico, I. Guanill, T.  Accomando,  
                M. Velazquez 
 
Absent: R. Baez, C. Papastefanou 
 
Guests:  R. Oddo-Cuesta, K. Daloia, E. Sementilli, L. Rocco 
 
The first two agenda items were tabled to November due to cancelations from the guest speakers and/or 
city agencies.  
 
The Committee unanimously approved of a street overlay renaming in honor of Joseph Oddo of Pelham 
Bay at Crosby and Coddington Avenues. Mr. Oddo’s relatives supplied petitions and spoke on Mr. Oddo’s 
life as a Pelham Bay activist and as a member of Pelham Bay Taxpayers Association.  
 

Resolved. . .at the recommendation of the Municipal Services Committee that a street overlay 
renaming in honor of Joseph Oddo at Crosby Avenue and Coddington Avenue be approved and 
forwarded to the Full Board.  

 
Chairperson Velazquez told the Committee that an update on the Unionport Bridge construction will be 
given at November’s committee meeting. 
 
Matters under Old and New Business are as follows: 
 

• T. Accomando - request from NYCDOT a right on red on Brush Avenue when entering into 
Home Depot.  

 

• Joanne Sohmers, request from DOT to change parking signs to no parking from 12AM-5AM 
by Hutchinson Pkwy and Brush Avenue. Letter from Ferry Point Civic was provided.  

 

• Egidio Sementelli (public participant), asking for police presence at Pelham Bay Train 
Station from 4PM - 12AM due to high activity of illegal street vendors, gang related activity 
and homeless people.  
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• Lou Rocco (public participant), asking for more traffic enforcement agents due 
to overcrowding of streets which often prevents emergency vehicles from moving around 
Westchester Square area.  

 

• Irene Guanill, 2 teenage men were attacked about 6 months ago by St. Paul Avenue. 
Request for CB10 to follow up on investigation with 45th Precinct.  

 

• Andrew Chirico, request from DOT better lighting under the el on Westchester Avenue 
between Westchester Square Station to Pelham Bay Park Station.  

 
 

The meeting concluded roughly at 8:30 P.M. with the vote of adjournment proposed by T. Accomando, 
seconded by R. Bieder and unanimously approved by all. 
 


